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Chair Green and Members of the Committee: 

 The Department of the Attorney General has concerns about this measure as 

currently drafted and provides the following comments and suggested amendments.  

The purpose of this bill is to authorize health care providers to ask their clients 

about participation in the federal supplemental nutrition assistance program (SNAP) and 

subsequently report the aggregate responses to the Legislature.  

 Section 2 of this bill amends chapter 346, Hawaii Revised Statutes, by adding a 

new section to achieve the purpose of this bill. Specifically, new subsection (b) on page 

4, lines 4-8, provides that information shall be collected and released to the Legislature 

but that the name of any individual shall not be released. We are concerned this may be 

too vague in terms of what information shall be collected. More importantly, it does not 

fully notate what items shall not be released in order to be compliant with 45 C.F.R. § 

164.514(b)(2)(i), which governs the de-identification of protected health information and 

lists the 18 identifiers that must be removed prior to this type of disclosure. 

In addition, the reference to federal authority for privacy standards on page 4, 

lines 9-12, is too narrow and would only apply to protected health information. The Food 

Stamp and Food Distribution Program confidentiality provisions would also apply. 

Namely, 7 C.F.R. § 272.1(c)(1) limits the use and disclosure of information obtained 

from food stamp applicants to persons directly connected with the administration of the 

SNAP program or to others if the recipient signs a release form documenting agreement 
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to the specific release of information. This information would arguably include whether 

the recipient is a Medicaid beneficiary. We suggest that the new subsection should 

reflect this requirement and should also refer to applicable state and federal law to 

provide full protection for any personally identifiable information and other SNAP 

aggregated information that may be released to the legislature.  

We respectfully suggest the following amendments to address these concerns 

and comments: 

  (b)  Each provider of health care under the state medicaid program 

may release to the legislature aggregate supplemental nutrition assistance 

program participation information information on the number of 
medicaid patients who are not participating in the supplemental 
nutrition assistance program; provided that the release of information 

shall not include the name of any individual and shall be subject to 

applicable privacy standards established under state and federal laws 
including, but not limited to, the federal medicaid regulations and the 

administrative simplification provisions of the Health Insurance Portability 

and Accountability Act of 1996, P.L. 104-191. 

 

 If the Committee passes this bill, we respectfully ask that it include the 

recommended amendments. We are available to provide any further suggestions to 

achieve the purpose of this bill. 
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